PCFC Electronic Meeting
January 11th, 2023

Please Note: Anything that needs to be voted on will be in red. Thanks.

Ongoing Business
December meeting minutes ~ Please vote yay or nay ~ if there are changes to be made, please report them.

Landsite update ~ After meeting again with Planner Bryan, Mayor Jeff and Jim Martin, we decided we will first send a letter to the City asking if they are even interested in regaining the property.  We will spell out the history of the property with PCFC and where it is today and what we are asking for for reimbursement.  In the meantime, Jim and Bryan will work on getting all the property annexed into the City (which has a fee of about $2500). All the fees, Liz’s time and efforts and everything else needs to be summed up. At this point we are thinking about $40,000.
Having said all of that, if the City is not interested in taking it back, we will put it up for sale.  Again, the annexation has to happen.  The folks next to our property, are back up and running with their plan for developing the “gazebo” property and have told Bryan that they are interested in ours. That is second in line at this point.
Obviously, the property going back to the City is probably going to yield us less money in the long run, but it would also be quicker and less hassle.
Updates will be coming your way.  The plan is to get the property on the City’s agenda in the next few weeks.

Priest River Watershed Group ~ Liz has told Erin Plue (Trout Unlimited who is spearheading this group) that she will participate in the PRWG for up t o $1000/about 33 hours for the time being.  Erin is still waiting to hear from her program funders whether she can sub-contract me. We figure that this will be enough time to get the group on their feet and hopefully moving forward effectively.  We will revisit this at the end of the year to see what PCFC’s next steps are.

Financials ~ Please see the email Teresa (Selkirk Business Solutions) sent to the whole group on January 10th.  There are some questions that we are working on to resolve  But the major one is how we paid off the ‘loan’ from an overdraft last November.  I believe we took it out of the EJ account but we are working on it. (Thanks Amy for your help on this!)  Update: Teresa and Liz figured it out as far as we can.
Just as a report: Liz dropped the check at the Food Bank just before Christmas ~ they were truly appreciative!!

PORP Trail
Cost updates ~ Liz received the final bill from Premier so we are fully paid. The Premier bill came to $18997.50. So total for this phase of the trail is: $52016.56.  About $2000 less than the estimate from Todd.
ITD Permit ~ We have the permit for the work last fall on the ROW. Liz paid the $50.00 fee.  She will start working on the next permit WHEN we get funding for the next phase.  We decided that it was not a good idea to do it now because it is only good for 1 year and we don’t know where we will be getting the next funds from. (Working on that…)
Bench and signs ~ Liz contacted Colene with the Kalispel Tribe.  She said she would run up the chain of command if they could help us with costs.  Having said that, we received $1000 donation from Mike and Cathy Reynolds.  Liz would like to put that $ into the bench and at least get that started now.  We are working on sign costs.

NEXT MEETING: February 1st or 8th? 6:30 am @?


